[image: New Village logo]                                                 Beautification Committee
                                                         April 3, 2023
                                                Council Conference Room
                                                            3:30 PM

Minutes

· Call to Order:  Janet called the meeting to order at 3:30
Attendees:
Jeff Batton, Kevin Brewer, Sara Copeland, Janet Farrell, Brenda Harvey, Jane Hogeman, Dee Johnson, Peggy Johnson, Chris Jones, Deirdre MacNeil, Amy McKenzie, Tony Persico, Molly Rowell, Joanne Valdes

Guests:  Patrick Pizzella, Jan Hiltner, Anna Holloway 

· Approval of Minutes – Molly moved to accept the minutes and Tony seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved.

· Budget 2022-2023 FY- Kevin presented the budget.  He noted the expense for the Pinehurst South Monticello plantings came to $1,400.  There was a Beautification Enhancement Grant to Pinehurst Garden Club for $1,500, and a Commercial Appearance Grant to Aberdeen Carolina and Western Railway Co. for $6,773.50.

· Calendar – Kevin shared the calendar.

	Date
	Action
	People Involved

	April 24th 
Week
	Hanging baskets go back up 


	Matt Whitaker-Green Haven

	April 27th 
	Plant containers downtown

Plant stacked stone planters
	Pine Branch of Garden Club, Matt Whitaker-
Green Haven, Kevin

	April 24th week
	Plant Gateway signs
Prep flower beds for planting
	B&G staff

	May 1st week      
	Plant flowers in Tuft’s Park 

	B&G staff 

	May 2nd    
	Planting Day downtown 
	Pinehurst Garden Club/B&G staff




· Beautification Grant- Batton, Rowell, Johnson, Farrell
New Applications were received from the Dogwood Branch of the Pinehurst Garden Club for the triangle by the Women’s Exchange and, the railroad for the overpass. 

Old Business - 
· BC Sponsored Workshops or Lectures,
Dee introduced Jan Hiltner, Board Member of Sandhills Horticultural Society, who shared upcoming events sponsored by the Society.
April – Tony Avent on perennials
May – Jennifer Donovan on cut flower arrangements.
June – Rebecca Ward
Some other possible future workshops or lectures include Orchids, Building a Rain Garden, How Climate Change affects our plants, Butterflies, etc. 
Jan said they try to plan events of interest.  She asked what we might want to do and perhaps how the Horticultural Society could partner with Beautification.  It was noted that we could discuss partnering on publicity and the members felt willing to possibly host events here.

Molly suggested getting to basics and focusing on our ecosystem, especially for new residents.  Tony agreed that the ecosystem is the key.  Amy suggested a workshop on vegetable gardening in pots and Dee mentioned that she has a contact for that topic.
 
Dee asked Molly and Tony to be our connection to the Horticultural Society for this project.  
Janet will send out the links needed for the Horticultural Society membership. 
  
Project Updates
· Landscape Plan from McAdams (part of Downtown Amenity Plan) – Kevin reported that the project is underway and that it should be completed this week.
· Pinehurst South (Monticello) Landscape Improvements – Kevin  reported that the plants are in and the project is completed.
· 100 Ritter Road Improvements & Solar Eclipse Sign – The sign is ordered and we are waiting on delivery.   The surface has been completed.
· RR Trestle and hill clean-up – Jeff noted that the Village will do the hillside cleanup first, and that the painting is scheduled for May.   
· Proposed Wayfinding Signs – Jeff reported that the signs are ordered and delivery could take six weeks.
· Report from Business Guild – Kim – no report. 
· Warren H Manning Award – Janet, Dee, and Brenda  got together for planning.  The documentation and rules are ready.  Judges have been recruited, and the criteria and scoring guidelines for judging are in place.  There is an outline for letters and there is a fillable PDF scheduled for the website.  The advertisement will appear in the newsletter.  Judging will be held from June 15 to July 1 with awards presented in July.  Homes in gated communities are excluded and gardens must be visible from the street. 
· Market Square Enhancements – Jeff is looking at bigger planters.  There is a single planter on order as a sample.  Jeff suggested that rectangular planters would be good. 
· Village Planting Guide – Dee suggested that since the Manning Award is coming, the Planting Guide should be current.  Chris suggested editing the original file to note plants not recommended and not available.  Dee proposed symbols (asterisk like) to do notations.  Molly suggested that Chris and Dee look at the Guide.  Dee will contact Kristen to locate the Guide digitally.
· Other Items:
· Molly asked about the consistency of the watering of the plants in the Village.  Kevin replied that watering is weather dependent, and that watering is contracted out since we have no automated system.  Baskets are hard to keep watered.  

· Molly asked if new home builders are given guidelines about necessary plantings.  Jane explained some of the ordinances and noted that the Village is not able to regulate aesthetics of landscaping on family homes. new houses being built.    
Molly suggested “Gentle Incentives” of giving a Planting Guide to new homeowners and Amy agreed that it would be a good idea.  Amy will bring some Guides to the Association and put some in Model Homes.  

New Business –
· The Village is paying for the plants in the traffic circle, and we will do the planting this year.
Next year DOT will plant for the Open.

· Janet asked Amy if she would take on the Christmas Project this year.  Amy will consider the 
role and let the committee know.  Dee suggested that since we don’t meet over summer, we will need to begin the Christmas Project process at the next meeting to meet
publicity deadlines.

Comments from attendees.
Anna Holloway with the Moore County Leadership Institute is visiting the meeting.

· Motion to Adjourn.  Tony moved to adjourn the meeting and  Kevin seconded the motion.  The meeting adjourned at 4:35.

· Meetings of BC are held the first Monday of the months indicated at 3:30 PM.  
· Meeting Dates 2023 – May 1, August 7, September 11, November 6, December 4.  No meetings in January, June or July


History, Charm, and Southern Hospitality
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